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This picture is the Championship Medalists in the 10 lb weight class on Snow from the 2019 CHAMPIONSHIP in Estes Park 

Colorado.  Gold Medalist Monarch Joseph with Robbie Reed.  Silver Medalist Baron Benjamin with Terry Reed. 
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The IWPA Newsletter is published monthly except June and July. 
 

                                                                 Please direct all text submissions, including correspondence, articles, PDF photos, advertising and columns to: 
                  Robbie Reed  2414 26th Ave  Greeley, CO 80634  Reedtr9@comcast.net (subject line: Newsletter) 

 

 
 

The editor and publisher reserve the right to edit all copy, including advertising. The IWPA Newsletter assumes no responsibility for false claims made by the 
advertiser but will not knowingly print erroneous copy. Requests for permission to reprint material published in the newsletter must be obtained from the author 
for the material or, if no author is indicated, from the publisher.   
 

Deadline for all submissions to the Newsletter is the 18th of the month prior to the month of publication.  

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT5484_com_zimbra_email%22));
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Sue Ferrari 

 

Hey everyone,  

It seems like we haven’t been together for a long time.  I hope you have all managed to avoid COVID, and that it 

hasn’t made life too hard for you.  I know working odd hours, and working from home isn’t ideal, but we all have to 

do what is best for our families.  

There is still some uncertainty about opening up the season.  As you are aware, we have to open up all of the US 

and Canada.  As of this writing, the border between us and our neighbors up North is not open.  And I know here in 

Washington State, we seem to be really struggling.  I have also noticed that several other states are having some 

setbacks.  For now, let’s assume we will start our season September 1st.  I will be closely watching this and will let 

you know if it’s different.  If we need to cancel pulls, like the end of last season, the organizers will be refunded their 

money.  

Please take some time and read the notes from the annual Board meeting.  This was a great meeting, doing it all on 

Zoom, for the first time.  If you have any questions or concerns about what we talked about, please reach out to 

one of us.  

There is lots of hot weather still to come this year, so pay attention to the article regarding dogs and the heat.  Let’s 

keep those pups of ours safe.  

Enjoy the rest of your summer!  

Sue  
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2019-2020 Board Meeting Minutes 
ZOOM Meeting 
June 13th, 2020 

 
Meeting called to order by President Sue Ferrari at 8:11 AM. 

Roll Call – Those present were President Sue Ferrari (2nd term, 1st year), Vice President Brenda Lemon (2nd term, 2nd year),     
Secretary to the Board Robbie Reed, Treasurer Cheryl Martin (1st term, 2nd year), Valarie Thawley (2nd term, 2nd year), George 
Ferrari (2nd term, 2nd year), Bob Sencenbaugh (2nd term, 2nd year) Jennifer Berning (1st term, 1st year), Jean Wilson (2nd term, 1st 
year), Rodney Martin (1st term, 1st year).  Guests Stephanie Stoll, Sheryl Franklin, and Terry Reed Promotions Director.  Missing 
from invited guests are Sean Hammell and Randolph Gerke. 

Meeting minutes previously approved after the 2019 board meeting.  Minutes not read.  Brenda Lemon made a motion to   
accept and not have minutes read.  Second by Cheryl Martin.  MSC 

Secretary Report Robbie Reed – Written report submitted.  Robbie Reed outlined voting that had taken place during the 2019-
2020 season. 

Treasurer Report Cheryl Martin – Written report submitted.  Cheryl Martin explained there are still two outstanding reimburse-
ments to be filed; one from Jean Wilson for Judges and the other from Jennifer Berning for mailing out Regional medals as well 
as a couple of checks for working dog submissions to deposit.  Cheryl Martin explained when someone uses PayPal to pay for 
fees, the unusual dollar amounts are actually pennies earned.  The user pays any fees to PayPal and there is no expense to the 
organization for using this type of payment method.  All of the events that were canceled due to the COVID 19 pandemic did 
receive refunds for sanctioning which is shown in the End of Season Financial Statement.   

It should be noted all committee reports were submitted prior to the meeting for everyone to review.  President Sue Ferrari 
explained there were a couple of questions about the treasurer report and PayPal payments as well as the cost of the printed 
newsletters.  Motion made by Jean Wilson to accept all the committee reports as written.  Second by Jennifer Berning.  MSC     

Committee reports 

 Drug Testing Robbie Reed – Written report submitted 

 Membership Rodney Martin – Written report submitted 

 Sanctioning Sue Ferrari – Written report submitted 

 Judges Jean Wilson – Written report submitted 

 Elections George Ferrari – Written results submitted 

 Animal Welfare/Education Sheryl Franklin – Written report submitted 

 Standing Rules/Forms Robbie Reed – Written report submitted 

 Awards Jennifer Berning – Written report submitted 

 Grievance Bob Sencenbaugh – Written report submitted 

 Personnel Brenda Lemon – Written report submitted 

 Championship Valarie Thawley & George Ferrari – Written report submitted 

 Newsletter Robbie Reed – Written report submitted 

 Regional Coordinator Bob Sencenbaugh – Written report submitted 

 Statistician Sue Ferrari – Written report submitted 

 Web Master Sheryl Franklin – Written report submitted 

 Web Site Inquiry Brenda Lemon – Written report submitted 

 Hall of Fame Robbie Reed – Written report submitted 

 Promotions Terry Reed - Written report submitted 
 

Unfinished Business 

Newsletter Review – (page 7) Cost and layout (refer to newsletter report).  Robbie Reed explained the current printer Mail and 
Copy charges depended on the employee who was ringing me up.  It was discovered some charges were by using 8 1/2X11 inch 
paper size and the other was using 11X17 inch.  Robbie added she had contacted Office Depot for a quote for the May newslet-
ter.  That cost was almost two-thirds the cost charged by Mail and Copy.  If we wanted to continue using Mail and Copy it was 
suggested to contact Mail and Copy to see if they would agree to price match.  Will discuss in New Business for any voting of 
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additional cost for receiving printed newsletters. 

Membership Dues – Rodney Martin stated he didn’t have any problems with the cost increase at the beginning of the season.  
Jennifer Berning asked if we are in line with other pull organization membership fees.  Jean stated we are higher; some don’t 
even require membership fees.  After discussion, if membership fees were to change, it would be for cost of printing hard    
copies of the newsletter.  Sue asked about a person who turns 18 years old during the season; if they have to get a membership 
when they turn 18.  Rodney Martin explained if the person turns 18 during the season, they may continue on the family     
membership.  However, if they turn 18 prior to July 1st of that given year they would need their own membership 

Regional/National/International Hall of Fame – eligible/ineligible for induction/voting  

Regional HOF all needing to be presented to the membership at the next Championship Awards Banquet 2021 
 Jynx with Owner Sean Hammell 
 Micky with Owner Jean Wilson 

National Inductees - No inductees were submitted for induction into the National HOF for this season. 

International Inductees for the 2018-2019 season will need to be introduced as recipients during the next Awards Banquet 
at Championships 2021.  These include; 

Daffodil with Owners/Handlers Rodney and Cheryl Martin 
Prince Mufasa with Owners/Handlers Robbie and Terry Reed 

The following dogs submitted applications for induction into the International HOF for the 2019-2020 season.  Both earning 
the criteria needed for induction.  If induction approved, both will need to be introduced at the next Awards Banquet at 
the next Championship 2021. 

Jynx with Owner Sean Hammell 
Micky with Owner Jean Wilson 

Rodney Martin made a motion to Induct Jynx and Micky into the International Hall of Fame as well as accepting them as       
Regional Hall of Fame recipients.  Second by Valarie Thawley.  MSC  

Review bond amount for Treasurer as outlined in Standing Rule Article XIII Section 7.  Cheryl Martin advised she is not currently 
bonded.  The board discussed how much a bond would cost.  Sue Ferrari indicated she would check with our insurance        
company to see if they offer bonds and if they do how much it would cost.  Sue Ferrari will report back with information from 
our current insurance company.  Rodney Martin made a motion to leave the current bond amount at $0.00 until bond amount 
costs can be obtained.  Second by Brenda Lemon.  MSC    

From General Membership Meeting - NO GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING HELD.  Championships and the General Member-
ship Meeting were CANCELED due to a COVID 19 pandemic.  Official notice was supplied to the membership by posting articles 
in the April and May issues of the newsletter in either the President’s article and/or Secretary to the Board article.  It was also 
noted in the newsletter if any member had any items they would like to have the board of director’s review during the board 
meeting, submit it to Secretary to the Board Robbie Reed or provide it to another board member to address during the board 
meeting. 

Follow up/update on the IRS/Not for Profit filing 501C3 – Cheryl Martin indicated the person she thought could assist in filing 
who is a CPA doesn’t do this.  Stephanie indicated she had personally obtained a Not for Profit status for her rescue and she 
filed the paperwork by herself.  She added it cost about $1200.00 and took a while to receive.  Cheryl stated she had obtained 
an ITIN Number through the IRS.  Jennifer Berning made a motion to not proceed with obtaining a Not for Profit status.  Brenda 
Lemon second the motion.  MSC 

PayPal use during the season – Cheryl Martin reported the only issue has been people not sending in their Membership        
Application timely.  Cheryl added after she receives notice from PayPal of a payment for Membership, she will email the person 
reminding them to submit their Membership Application.    

Audit of financial books – Cheryl Martin stated she mailed all records for the last 2 years (2017/2018 and 2018/2019 seasons) to 
Sue Ferrari.  Sue then transferred the documents to Diana Ferrari who reviewed all documentation.  Robbie Reed asked if a 
written report was ever provided to document the findings.  Sue said she recalled an email was sent and would search her 
email for it.  Follow-up for written report of findings.       

Agenda items of unfinished business submitted by Sue Ferrari - Sue explained the past two years Jennie Chen has had a fun pull 
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at a dog show.  Jenny is stating this is an IWPA pull, but in reality it isn't a sanctioned pull, just a novice pull.  She is also listing 
herself as the chief judge, but she doesn't do any other pulls, to qualify as a judge.  Jenny is a member.  Sue doesn't want to 
discourage fun pulls, but was wondering what the rest of the board thinks about this situation.  Sue has received emails and 
there was a Facebook post from people wanting to get their legs approved.  Sue did have some discussion with Jennie about 
this.  Emails submitted for documentation.  Sue said Jenny indicated she may not be doing the novice pull this year.  

Sue Ferrari wanted to make sure the board was aware that she had received a voice message from Steven Gatzow that she  
interpreted as threatening.  Sheryl Franklin stated she was told he wasn’t welcome to pull with the Malamute Club because of 
his suspension with the IWPA.  The board agreed Steven Gatzow needs to be added to a list of memberships to be reviewed/
memberships needing action before accepted.  This list to be published in the newsletter. 

Sue Ferrari updated on the status of Shea-La Gatz letter sent by her attorney to our insurance carrier in hopes of receiving  
compensation.  Our insurance company denied this claim.  Terry Reed informed the board that Shea-La’s attorney has submit-
ted a letter to the owner of the dog, in hopes of receiving compensation.  That owner has submitted a claim to her renters   
insurance.  That insurance company is in the process of their own investigation in whether they will accept the claim or deny it.  
It is suggested any membership application submitted by Shea-La Gatz be reviewed due to the history of incidents each year 
over the past several years.              

Discussion in regard to the COVID 19 pandemic in the U.S./Canada and government regulations regarding events/social distanc-
ing/gathering size and open venues.  How will all this effect the IWPA in the 2020-2021 pull season.  Topic tabled for new    
business and possibly assign a committee to compose a “Best Practice” for organizers once the IWPA is sanctioning events in 
the 2020-2021 season.  

Sue Ferrari recognized Cheryl Martin and Sean Hammell were elected to fill two year terms.  There are three vacancies on the 
board for the 2020-2021 season.  Sue contacted members Sheryl Franklin, Stephanie Stoll and Randolph Gerke to inquire if 
they would be interested in filing a one year nomination to the board.  Sheryl, Stephanie and Randolph all agreed to accept a 
nomination if presented.  Rodney Martin made a motion to accept Sheryl Franklin, Stephanie Stoll and Randolph Gerke’s   
nominations to fill one year appointed vacancies on the board of directors.  George Ferrari second.  MSC   

Election of Officers (current and incoming board members present at the spring meeting are allowed to vote in officer elections 
per Standing Rule Article XIII Section 4). 

Nominations: 

President – Sue Ferrari accepted a nomination.  Jean Wilson accepted a nomination.  Winner Sue Ferrari. 

Vice President – Rodney Martin accepted a nomination.  Jean Wilson accepted a nomination.  Jennifer Berning accepted a 
nomination.  Winner Jennifer Berning 

Secretary – Robbie Reed accepted a nomination.  No other nominations made.  Winner Robbie Reed 

Treasurer – Cheryl Martin accepted a nomination.  No other nominations made.  Winner Cheryl Martin 

 

New Business 

Roll Call – present via video meeting President Sue Ferrari (2nd term, 2nd year), Vice President Jennifer Berning (1st term, 2nd 
year) Secretary to the Board Robbie Reed, Treasurer Cheryl Martin (2nd term, 1st year), Jean Wilson (2nd term, 2nd year), Rodney 
Martin (1st term, 2nd year), Stephanie Stoll (1 year Appointment), Sheryl Franklin (1 year Appointment), and Terry Reed Promo-
tions Director.  Guest Brenda Lemmon.  Absent were Sean Hammell (1st term, 1st year) and Randolph Gerke (1 year Appoint-
ment). 

President Sue Ferrari announced Chair Assignments as follows; 
 Drug Testing Robbie Reed 
 Membership Chair Rodney Martin 
 Sanctioning Sue Ferrari 
 Judges Jean Wilson 
 Elections Jean Wilson 
 Animal Welfare Sheryl Franklin 
 Standing Rules/Forms Robbie Reed 
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 Awards/Working Dog Jennifer Berning 
 Grievance Stephanie Stoll 
 Personnel Sean Hammell 
 Championship Stephanie Stoll 
 Newsletter Robbie Reed 
 Regional Coordinator Randolph Gerke 
 Statistician Sue Ferrari 
 Web Master Sheryl Franklin 
 Web Site Inquiry Sean Hammell 
 Hall of Fame Robbie Reed 
 Promotions Terry Reed 
 

Proposed New Budget – Treasurer Cheryl Martin explained she cut all paid stipends by $25.00 a month.  The organization owns 
enough Championship, Regional, Working Dog and Hall of Fame medals that we shouldn’t have to order any for the 2020-2021 
season.  Cheryl said there were suggestions made to add the word “stipends” behind each stipend paid, as well as to designate 
the postage under the newsletter line as newsletter postage.  Sheryl Franklin made a motion to accept the proposed budget 
Jean Wilson second.  MSC             

Membership dues – The board discussed the cost of providing members who request their newsletter to be a printed hard copy 
and whether there should be a charge for receiving a printed newsletter.  Robbie Reed brought up using a different print     
company whose prices may be more competitive, which may help reduce the cost of printing.  It was also suggested if we 
wanted to stay with the current printers, to see if they would consider price matching another print company.  Robbie will   
discuss this with them and will decide what print company to use.  Rodney Martin made a motion to leave the cost as is for the 
various memberships.  Jennifer Berning second.  MSC     

Newsletter review – this topic was discussed simultaneously with the membership dues.  The board discussed posting in the 
newsletter, any prior memberships that are not in good standing.  Robbie Reed to research this and will add this to each    
newsletter.     

Sheryl Franklin items for agenda – Sheryl asked the board what they thought about trying to welcome back members in Region 
5.  Sue Ferrari stated that there were several members in Region 5 but most did not pull dogs.  Sheryl suggested an apology 
letter be drafted and mailed out to each member.  After much discussion, the board agreed a letter should be composed and 
mailed.  Sue Ferrari said she would write a letter and send it out for board review.  Suggestions were made about it having an 
apology and recognizing the length of time to communicate back, causing lost points for some.  Then they were unable to    
attend other pulls to attempt to regain the points lost. 

Sheryl Franklin also asked about Region 4 members who did not join the 2019-2020 season.  The board agreed a letter should 
also be composed and mailed to Region 4 members indicating the intent of communication to them was to reinforce rules   
regarding chute requirements, not to punish any person, organizer or region. 

Sheryl Franklin stated one Region 5 member was the culprit for everything that had happened.  Also indicating that person  
bullied other members.  Jennifer Berning said members need to be willing to come forward and file a grievance against that 
person.  Without cause, the board is restricted what they could and could not do in regard to the person’s membership.  Jean 
Wilson said she did receive text communication from a member in a different region in regard to the Region 5 member sending 
out racist text messages after the 2018-2019 Championships.  Brenda Lemon described this person being an in your face kind of 
person and will make comments to people during pulls somewhat antagonizing.  It is after the pull ends and awards given out 
that people will complain about things he did or said.  It’s only after the person leaves that people will say anything. 

Sheryl Franklin also wanted to discuss Region 11.  She indicated it was her understanding several members in Region 11 were 
looking at starting to weight pull in other organizations.  Brenda Lemon stated Valarie Thawley had talked with members in 
Region 11 and it wasn’t that they were looking at pulling in other organizations and leave the IWPA.  But looking at possibly 
bringing in other members to pull in their region as well. 

Discussion about what our pull season will look like and when it would start, due to the Covid 19 pandemic.  Brenda Lemon said 
she would be willing to help on a committee to create “Best Practices” for the IWPA.  Sheryl Franklin agreed to be on the     
committee as well.  Robbie Reed also agreed to be on the committee.  Sheryl Franklin indicated AKC has released Best Practices 
for Obedience and Rally.  Perhaps we could modify it to fit weight pulling.  Sheryl Franklin, Brenda Lemon and Robbie Reed to 
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work on this and submit a draft to the board for review.  It’s suggested to have this in place and posted in the August newslet-
ter.  It was the consensus of the board for the pull season to begin only if all States and Canada are opened. 

Follow up on job descriptions not written in Standing Rules Article II - Terry Reed submitted written job descriptions or          

additions to existing job descriptions for Section 5 Standing Rules and Forms, Section 6 Regional Coordinator, Section 10    

Working Dog, Section 14 Promotions, Section 15 Awards/Medals and Section 17 International Representative.  Robbie Reed 

submitted a job description for Section 13 Drug Testing.  Terry stated he did not write a job description for Animal Welfare.  

Thinking Sheryl Franklin may be the best person to do that since she has been the committee chair for that job for several 

years.  Rodney Martin made a motion to accept the job descriptions as submitted by Terry and Robbie.  Sheryl Franklin second.  

MSC 

Sue Ferrari Standing Rules Article XI Elections Section 1.  Sue stated the first sentence in Section 1 she didn’t think perta ined to 
anything she has done as President.  Sue suggested the first sentence can be removed.  Jennifer Berning made a motion to  
remove the first sentence.  Sheryl Franklin second.  MSC 

Sue Ferrari Pulling Rules Section 5 (C) (1).  Sue asked if the board feels the requirement for each dogs’ harness to be measured 
while in the holding area should continue.  After discussion Sheryl Franklin made a motion to remove “While in the holding 
area” and replace it with “At any time”, and change “must” to “may”.  Additionally, change “less than 24” to 24” or less.  Also 
Pulling Rules Section 4 number 7 change wording to “no more than 24” (inches)”.  Jean Wilson second.  MSC (It should be noted 
there was discussion about measuring harnesses at championships.)  

Sue Ferrari Pulling Rules needing grammatical corrections 1 through 11 on Sue’s list of items to discuss for the board meeting.  
Jennifer Berning made a motion to make all those changes as outlined.  Sheryl Franklin second.  MSC 

Sue Ferrari By Laws Article I Section 2 Dues.  Sue asked if this section needed to be revised.  After discussion no change needed.  
It should be noted By Law changes cannot be changed during a board meeting.  By Laws can only be changed by qualifying 
membership vote via Election Ballot. 

Sue Ferrari wanted it noted that the Championships for the 2020-2021 season will be awarded to Canada, as per all the        
previous conversations when the season ended abruptly.  This is due to the Covid 19 pandemic where Federal and State      
regulations were imposed to close the US/Canada borders.  Also, numerous States within the United States were closed for 
travel.  This occurred prior to Championships and March 31st.  Hence the season was officially ended on March 16th, 2020.  Dog 
pull events scheduled on or after this date were canceled and sanctioning fees returned to organizers. 

Forms review – The board reviewed all official forms used by the IWPA.  Minor changes made.  Secretary Robbie Reed to make 
changes as noted.  Rodney Martin made a motion for changes as noted be completed.  Sheryl Franklin second. MSC 

Cheryl Martin made a motion for the IWPA to obtain a Zoom Meeting subscription.  This will allow for any time sensitive       
discussions to happen quickly with minimal cost to the organization.  Sheryl Franklin second.  MSC 

The annual board meeting via Zoom Meeting subscription to take place on June 12th and June 13th, 2021 beginning at 8:00 AM 
Central Daylight Time. 

Jean Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Rodney Martin second, MSC.  Meeting adjourned at 3:57 PM Pacific     
Daylight Time. 
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2019-2020 Season Year End Financial Statement 
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X = 8,814,618,136.95 X 3,459,374.00 

Really, I can do that in my head!!!  Give me       

something challenging! 
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2019-2020 DEPOSITS 
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PROPOSED 2020-2021 FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
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FROM SECRETARY TO THE BOARD 
Robbie Reed 

Reference:  Official Notice 

Realizing best practices would need to be put into place, a COVID 19 Committee was formed.  That committee is 
Board of Director Sheryl Franklin, Secretary to the Board Robbie Reed and Member Brenda Lemon. 

The COVID 19 Committee researched suggested best practices for canine events.  The Committee composed and 
presented to the Board of Directors suggested best practices for the IWPA.  After review the Board voted on the 
following document that is found on pages 20 and 21 of this newsletter.  

Every member should review the best practices for the IWPA and take them seriously.  Success in keeping all 
members and competitors safe, depends on every member’s compliance!! 

Organizers and Judges, it is an added responsibility for you to help us all comply with the best practices! 

If anyone has questions, please do not hesitate to ask someone on the COVID 19 Committee or a Board Mem-
ber. 

Please remember this document is fluid and may be subject to change.  Any changes will be posted in upcoming 
newsletters.  Please watch for any updates! 

With this all in mind, know it is hopeful that the season will start on time.  However, all members shall have the 
same benefits as any other member, including the ability to attend ANY sanctioned dog pull event.  This is what 
will drive the official ability to host sanctioned IWPA dog pull events. 

Best Regards, 
 
Robbie Reed 
Secretary to the Board  

IWPA Memberships left NOT IN GOOD STANDING 

Ed St. Lawrence   1998 until satisfied 

Jennifer Demers   1998 until satisfied 

Ed Demers   1998 until satisfied 

Toni Yoakam   2006 until satisfied 

Brian Hosfelt   2008 until satisfied 

Rob Via    2010 until satisfied 

Larry Williams   2016 until satisfied 

Steven Gatzow   may apply 04-01-2022 

Shea-La Gatz   Until July 15, 2020 Review Required 

Zack Welsh   Until July 15, 2020 Review Required 
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Summer Safety: Spotting And Preventing Heat Stroke In Dogs 
By Sheryl Franklin (adapted from online articles) 
 

With hot summertime temperatures, it’s important to remember that dogs are vulnerable to injuries and illnesses 
related to hot weather.  In summer, dogs are more at risk for conditions like dehydration, sunburn, foot pad burns, 
and heat stroke. 

Heat stroke, which can cause organ failure, seizures, brain damage, hemorrhages, blindness, convulsions, and even 
death, may be the most dangerous condition you have to worry about for your dog. 

Here’s what you should know about heat stroke in dogs and how you can prevent it this summer. 

Heat Stroke Starts With Heat Exhaustion 

Heat Stroke and heat exhaustion are dangerous situations for any dog.  Heat exhaustion is generally the early 
stages when a dog begins overheating. 

You can often remedy the effects by taking immediate action to reduce the animals’ body temperature and prevent 
the more deadly heat stroke. 

Heat exhaustion symptoms can include: 
 Diarrhea 
 Nausea and vomiting 
 Rapid panting 
 Reddening skin inside the ears 

If you see these symptoms, get your dog inside quickly to a cooler area, like a basement or near a fan, and offer 
fresh water.  Dampen their skin with lukewarm water and allow it to air-dry. 

Heat Stroke: The Symptoms And The Dogs Who Are At Risk 

Heat stroke occurs when dogs’ normal body mechanisms cannot keep body temperature in a safe range.  Dogs 
sweat only through their paws, and panting can’t always fully cool a dog down when they are overheated. 

A dog’s normal body temperature is 100 to 102.5 degrees.  A body temperature over 106 degrees is deadly and calls 
for immediate veterinary assistance. 

Signs of heat stroke include:  
 Rapid panting 
 Bright red tongue 
 Red or pale gums 
 Thick, sticky saliva 
 Depression 
 Weakness and dizziness 
 Vomiting – sometimes with blood 
 Diarrhea 
 Shock 
 Coma 

Any pet who cannot cool off is at risk for heat stroke, but some breeds and dogs with certain conditions are more 
susceptible.  Heart disease, obesity, older age, or breathing problems put the dog at higher risk, and for these ani-
mals, even normal activities in intense heat can be harmful. 

Dogs with shorter snouts, like Pugs or Bulldogs, have a harder time panting out their body heat, and certain breeds 
don’t tolerate the heat as well as others.  This group includes English and French Bulldogs, Boxers, Saint Bernards, 
Pugs, and Shih Tzus. 
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6 Ways To Protect Your Dog From Heat Stroke In Summer 

What can a pet parent do to prevent heat stroke danger? Be smart and proactive! 

Here are six ways you can help your pet maintain their body temperature and avoid heat stroke in summer: 

1. When the temperature is high, don’t let your dog linger on hot surfaces like asphalt and cement.  Being 
so close to the ground can heat their body quickly and is also an invitation for burns on sensitive paw 
pads. Keep walks on these surfaces to a minimum. 

2. Giving your dog a lightweight summer haircut can help prevent overheating, but never shave to the skin.  
Dogs with long coats should have at least one inch of fur protection to prevent sunburns. 

3. Provide access to fresh water at all times.  Make certain an outside dog has access to shade and plenty of 
cool water. 

4. Restrict exercise when temperatures soar, and do not muzzle your dog because it inhibits their ability to 
pant. 

5. Many dogs enjoy a swim, splashing in a wading pool, or a run through a sprinkler in warmer weather.  
This can help bring body temperatures down. 

6. Never leave your pet in a parked car without air conditioning on, not even if you park in the shade or plan 
to be gone for only a few minutes.  The temperature inside of a car can reach oven-like temperatures in 
just minutes, often in excess of 140 degrees.  That quick errand can turn into a disaster and could be fatal 
for your pet. 

What Should You Do If Your Dog Is Suffering From Heat Stroke? 

If you suspect your dog is suffering from heat stroke, fast action might save their life. 

Remove the dog from the hot area immediately.  Wet them thoroughly with cool to room temperature water and 
increase air movement around them with a fan. 

Do not use ice or very cold water: it can be counterproductive 
since cooling too quickly can trigger other life-threatening         
conditions.  Allow free access to water, but don’t force the animal 
to drink — they may inhale it or choke. 

Even if the dog seems to be recovering, take them to the           
veterinarian as soon as possible.  Dehydration is just one compli-
cation of heat stroke that the veterinarian will need to address. 

The first priority will be lowering the body temperature to a safe 
range, and the animal may be given fluids and oxygen.  A pet 
brought in for heat stroke should be monitored for shock, respira-
tory distress, kidney failure, and heart abnormalities and treated 
accordingly. 

Your doctor may take blood samples, since clotting problems are a common complication of heat stroke.  Dogs 
who’ve suffered from heat stroke once increase their risk of doing so again, so steps to prevent it must be taken.  
For them, hot and humid days will always pose a greater danger. 

If any of the organs such as the heart, lungs, liver, or kidneys have been severely harmed during the heat stroke, the 
consequences may be irreversible. 

Dogs are, by nature, protective of their humans.  Responsible pet owners must return the favor by protecting their 
pets from the dangers of excessive heat so they can safely enjoy the welcome warmth of the summer season. 
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